REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 22, 2023
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, Schultz and Weyer present.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall and Jake Brunette.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No correction or addition were made to the February 22, 2023 agenda.


Jake Brunette gave a presentation about him running for Branch 2 Judge in Clark County on April 4, 2023.

 Motion was made by Weyer to approve the minutes from the January 17, 2023, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Pieper asked about removing the horseshoe pits from the Westside Park.  This has been referred back to the utility committee.  Bobrofsky made a motion to start the process of hiring a second summer help worker, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– Fire & Ambulance meeting was held on January 26, 2023.  Brock reported on the approval of the officers for the ambulance.  Chief-Dave Esselman, Assistant Chief-Rick Szymanski, Secretary-Grace Genteman, Treasurer-Margie Szymanski, and Training Officer-Elizabeth Szymanski.  Brock reported the sale of the old ambulance.  Brock reported they had 110 runs for 2022.  Chief Kubista reported that Askeland will be starting on his own the week of February 27, 2023.  Kubista reported that the K-9 dog Cobra has to have a medical procedure done and this will be paid out of police salvage funds.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on February 13, 2023.  Bobrofsky reported that 2022 Annual Report has been submitted to WVLS.  Bobrofsky reported the January circulation was 1,573 and 171 total pages have been printed from mobile devices.  Bobrofsky reported that Director Hall has had her 6-year anniversary as of January 19, 2023.  Bobrofsky reported that Michelle Malm has been hired for 2 hours a week to clean at the library.  Bobrofsky reported that the library is now a safe meeting site for parents/children to provide supervised visits.  Bobrofsky reported that Hall and him attended the Library Legislative Day in Madison.  Next Library meeting will be held on March 13, 2023.
Personnel Committee-Meeting was held on February 8, 2023.  Lindner reported on a pay increase for deputy officer Jacob Schar. Bobrofsky made a motion to give Schar a $1.50 raise with being able to negotiate in 2024, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.  Lindner reported on the contractor meeting for the Loyal Splash Pad.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.  Lindner made a motion to approve the County of the CSM for the City of Loyal, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.

Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar reported the Loyal Chamber Banquet is on March 30th and anyone interested in attending to let her know by March 16th.
Weyer made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND:  $88,630.60      
WATER UTILITY: $24,116.62
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $24,276.22
Seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, February 22, 2023
